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CEQ UPDATE

Southern Link - Now Open

We are extremely excited that the new Southern Link road is now officially open to traffic.

| would like to thank everyone that has been involved in this project, from the inception many
years ago when it was a pipedream through to everyone that played a part in making it a reality.

There is still some minor line marking and signage to be installed so please take care and enjoy
using this new piece of road infrastructure.

Community Grants O"”’%"‘""Cr &L Q/Zmér

023 / 2024

A reminder that the Shire’s Community Grants close on Fsssss _—
Monday the 8th of May. If your club or community group B8 |
have a project they are aspiring to please be sure to
make an application. More information on the grants
can be found on the flyer further on in the newsletter.

Regional Economic Development
Grants

Round six of the Wheatbelt Development Commission'’s
Regional Economic Development (RED) Grants are now

open. The RED's grants are one of the few grant rounds that are open to profit making entities. So if
you are looking for an opportunity to assist you to develop/grow/expand/diversify your Wheatbelt
business this might be of interest to you. Further information and guidelines can be found here -
https://mww.wheatbelt.wa.gov.au/working-us/regional-economic-development-scheme/

Defibrillator - Donnan Park

During the planning session the Shire held with the Football, Cricket and Hockey clubs as
high users of the Donnan Park Facilities, a defibrillator at Donnan Park was identified as
a priority for the facility. The Shire's Community Development Officer, Kelsey Cox, approached
St John's asking if they would consider donating a defibrillator to the
facility which they have agreed to do. Well done Kelsey for managing
to secure this important piece of equipment for the betterment of our
Community. A huge thank you to St John's for the donation of the
defibrillator and cabinet for Donnan Park.
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The Shire of Tammin will be undertaking a road verge collection
program once a month until June of the Tammin townsite.

Collections will be the last Tuesday of the month commencing on
Tuesday the 28th of February. So if you have been thinking about
a big spring clean of your property now is the time to do it.
ltems for collection can be put on the road side the weekend
before the collection date. Please do not have items out earlier
than this or in between collections.

Lets Tidy Up Tammin!!!

Collection Dates:

—_
. 30 May 2023
« 27 June 2023

Rubbish will be collected the last
Tuesday of every month.

Collection does NOT include the following:

- Tyres
- Qils
- Paints
// - Broken Glass
// - Building Rubble
// - Asbestos
2 All Green Waste should be separated
é from other rubbish.
For further information, ,/// Please do not obstruct the footpaths
please contact the Shire / or driveways with Waste. ”(’

Office on (08) 9637 0300 or
cdo@tammin.wa.gov.au
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WEEK

Week 1
Week 2
Week 3
Week 4

Week 5
Week 6
Week 7
Week 8
Week 9

We can't wait fo see you there!

What to bring:

Shire of Tammin

BETTER BEGINNINGS
SR

Every Tuesday from Jam

DATE & THEME

02/05 - We are going on a bear hunt!
09/05 - Mothers Day Gifts

16/05 - Outside Play (Obstacle Course)
24 /05 - National Simultaneous
Storytime (Excursion to Tammin Primary

School) *Wednesday™ 2
30/05 - Outside Play

06/06 - World Ocean Day (messy play)
13/06 - Excursion to the Fire Station
20/06 - Let's make it Fizz!
27/06 - NAIDOC Week Activity

* Hat
» Water bottle
« Healthy snack
« Your happy smiles
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SHIRE EVENTS

CMT Seniors - Be Happy Day
The CMT Seniors will be having a Be Happy Day in August 2023 at the Tammin Hall.

Names can be registered to Tammin Seniors President, Ypie Thomson, on 0418 452 002
or to the Shire of Tammin on (08) 9637 0300.

More details to come!

Festival of Small Halls
WOW! What a show!

The Festival of Small Halls tour came to the Yorkrakine Hall on Thursday, 4th May and put on
a wonderful night of live folk acoustic music. The artists were mesmerising in the way they
told a story through their singing. The hall was warmed with around 60 attendees who
enjoyed the performances and delicious meals prepared by Sonya's Food Van.

A huge thank you to everyone who came along to support this event and the Yorkrakine
Hall Committee for assisting in preparations and setting up.
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WHAT'S BEEN HAPPENING

Star Gazing Night

With perfect weather and a beautiful dark nights sky, the Community Star Gazing
Night was a hit!

We loved having Astronomical Society of Western Australia travel to Tammin on
Thursday, 20th April 2023 to set up their telescopes, equipment and presentation
for the community. Viewers got to learn all about certain stars, constellations and
clusters. The milky way definitely put on a show enabling us to see so much with the
naked eye and even more with telescopes.

Thanks to everyone who joined us on the evening. We hoped you enjoyed it as much
as we did!

ANZAC Day Service

On Tuesday, 25th April 2023 the community gathered in
the Tammin Memorial Park for the ANZAC Day Service at
10:30am.

Many people assembled to remember and pay respects
to the Australian and New Zealand soldiers who fell in

World War |, claiming more than 8000 Australian lives.

Lest we forget.
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-
OUTSIDE WORKS

Another busy month for the Shire's hardworking outside
crew seeing some exciting upgrades, new & ongoing
projects underway:

e The footpaths of Tammin are having a facelift this
year with Shield's Street almost complete and works
being done on Ridley Street.

e The Tammin Primary School have had a new
crossover put in as well as footpaths around the
school grounds ready just in time for Term 2.

e Asphalt repairs have been completed near the Post
Office to improve the intersection heading into town.

e New Asphalt was laid at the entry to the CBH site
leading towards the new section of road joining onto
the Southern Link Bypass, increasing the road rating
to RAV 7.3.

LOCAL LEGEND

A massive congratulations to our local legend,
Pippa Button who has recently played in New
Zealand for the 2023 Ocean Trans Tasman
Masters Challenge .

Pippa has worked extremely hard in
preparation for this tournament! It was
fantastic to see her hard work and dedication
pay off as being selected to represent
Australia.

The Tammin community is super proud of
your achievements, what an amazing journey!

\
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TAMMIN SNAPSHOT

CHECK OUT COUNCIL FACILITIES

Have you seen the Shire of Tammin's facilities?

Next to the Shire Office are two grand tennis courts
available for the public to utilise all year round. These courts
are conveniently adjacent to the Tammin Bowling Club,
Tammin Memorial Park, community BBQ facility, the
amphitheatre and public toilets.

Come on down and use these wonderful facilities.

For more information, please feel free to ask our friendly office
staff or visit our website - https.//www.tammin.wa.gov.au/

p
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COMMUNITY NOTICE BOARD

A friendly reminder to please pick up your pets
feces when walking them.

As we are heading into the winter sport season, we
ask that you please be mindful of our community
sporting teams and keep out town tidy.

Term 2 is here and we have some very exciting
sessions planned for the young ones!

Our sessions will be held every Tuesday from
9am in the Tammin Lesser Hall for children aged
0-5years old.

Come along for reading, rhyme time and
educational play. Everyone is welcome!

s State Library

o

1
we= OF WESTERN AUSTRALIA
=
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Council have adopted the following
schedule for Ordinary Meetings of
Council for 2023:

Wednesday, 24 May 2023
Wednesday, 28 June 2023
Wednesday, 26 July 2023
Wednesday, 23 August 2023
Wednesday, 27 September 2023
Wednesday, 25 October 2023
Wednesday, 22 November 2023
Wednesday, 13 December 2023

LET'S CONNECT

Like us on Facebook or Follow us on
Instagram and keep up to date with
Shire news and events,

n @ShireofTammin

https://www.facebook.com/ShireofTammin

I@, @shireoftammin

https://www.instagram.com/shireoftammin/
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SHIRE INFORMATION
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ADMINISTRATION OPENING HOURS
Open Monday - Friday | 9am -4pm

State Library and Department of Transport
services are available within these hours.
We ask you that licensing clients arrive prior to
3.30pm to allow staff time to complete your
transaction prior to close.

1 State Library

‘OF WESTERN AUSTRALIA

Government of Western Australia ||
Deparment of Transport —
—

Shire President; Glenice Batchelor

Deputy President: ~ Tanya Nicholls
Coundilor: Nick Caffell
Coundillor: Barry Leslie
Coundillor: Charmaine Thomson

Coundillor: Courtney Thomson
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Do you have an eye for capturing
Tammin's landscapes and community?

We would love to see your unique photos!
Be sure to tag #shireoftammin when
publishing your photos or send them to us
for the opportunity to feature in the next
Tammin Snapshot.

Photos can be sent via email to -
cdo@tammin.wa.gov.au

BURNING PERICD INFORMATICN

Burning Permits are no longer
required for burning actions as of
15th March - 31st October 2023

If you require any further information,
please feel free to email us at
cdo@tammin.wa.gov.au

OPEN BURNING PERIOD
15th March - 31st October 2023
NO PERMITS REQUIRED

The above dates may change due to seasonal fire
conditions in which case, the details of these changes
will be published locally and on Council's website.
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